
  

  Christ Church Cathedral                         

ÁÎÄ 3Ô 0ÅÔÅÒȭÓ (ÁÍÉÌÔÏÎ 
  52 Church Street, Newcastle       148 Denison Street             

Welcome to worship today, especially all who are visiting                                                            

Weekly News Sunday 25 October 2020 

Twenty First Sunday after Pentecost 

 

4ÏÄÁÙȭÓ 3ÅÒÖÉÃÅÓ at the Cathedral 
8am: Eucharist  

Presider: The Very Reverend Katherine Bowyer, Dean     
 Preacher: The Reverend Angela Peverell, Sub Dean     

10.30am: Eucharist  
Presider:  The Very Reverend Katherine Bowyer, Dean     
 Preacher:  The Reverend Angela Peverell, Sub Dean 

5.30pm: (Online only)  
Evening Prayer with The Right Reverend Dr Peter Stuart, Bishop  

You Tube:   https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCXyas2uhJUNOnDetOpPdUOg 
Facebook:   https://www.facebook.com/christchurchcathedralnewcastle/ 

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCXyas2uhJUNOnDetOpPdUOg
https://www.facebook.com/christchurchcathedralnewcastle/


Dear Parish Family,  

 
 

Last Sunday, the service times at the Cathedral changed to 8.00am and  
10.30am. It was wonderful to hear members of our choir sing at 10.30am, and  
)ȭÍ ÔÈÁÎËÆÕÌ ÔÏ 0ÅÔÅÒ 'ÕÙȟ ÏÕÒ $ÉÒÅÃÔÏÒ ÏÆ -ÕÓÉÃȟ ÁÓ ÈÅ ÃÏÎÔÉÎÕÅÓ ÔÏ ÆÉÎÄ ×ÁÙÓ 
to bring music to all our Sunday worship.  
 
You have probably heard other announcements this week about the increase 
ÏÆ ÎÕÍÂÅÒÓ ÔÈÁÔ ÃÁÎ ÁÔÔÅÎÄ ×ÏÒÓÈÉÐȢ 7Å ÁÒÅ ÓÔÉÌÌ ÇÏÖÅÒÎÅÄ ÂÙ ÔÈÅ ȬÆÏÕÒ ÓÑÕÁÒÅ 
ÍÅÔÒÅ ÒÕÌÅȭ ÁÎÄ ÔÏ ÏÂÓÅÒÖÅ ÐÈÙÓÉÃÁÌ ÄÉÓÔÁÎÃÉÎÇȟ ÓÏ ÏÕÒ ÍÁØÉÍÕÍ ÎÕÍÂÅÒ ÁÔ ÔÈÅ 
Cathedral is around 180 ɀ with people sitting everywhere! I am thankful for this 
lessening of restrictions, and look forward to more relaxation as we move 
towards Advent and Christmas.  
 
Pre-registration for worship is not essential ɀ you can register at the door ɀ but 
pre-registering guarantees your place! Please contact the Cathedral Office 
during office hours to register, or on the weekend, please contact me. The 
Cathedral Office contact details, and my contact details are in the pewslip. 
 
We have commended to God two faithful parishioners this week, and 
ÒÅÃÏÒÄÉÎÇÓ ÏÆ ÂÏÔÈ -ÁÒÃÅÌÌÉÎÅ -ÅÒÒÅÌÌ ÁÎÄ *ÏÁÎ 0ÁÒÔÒÉÄÇÅȭÓ ÆÕÎÅÒÁÌÓ ÃÁÎ ÂÅ 
found on our Cathedral YouTube channel 
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCXyas2uhJUNOnDetOpPdUOg . The 
Choir YouTube channel 
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCj1uCQsfG7Ek4NLW_SJzvRQ  and 
weekly reflections from the choir blogger 
https://newcastlecathedralchoir.wordpress.com/ continue to give much for 
reflection and prayer. 
 
&ÉÎÁÌÌÙȟ ÔÈÉÓ ×ÅÅËȭÓ ÐÏÅÍ ÂÙ 'ÅÏÒÇÅ (ÅÒÂÅÒÔȟ ÉÍÍÅÄÉÁÔÅÌÙ ÓÐÒÁÎÇ ÔÏ ÍÉÎÄ ÁÓ ) 
reflected on the two great commandments we hear in this SuÎÄÁÙȭÓ ÇÏÓÐÅÌȢ 
Some days it is hard to accept that we are loved, and yet loved we are, and 
'ÏÄȭÓ ÌÏÖÅ ÂÉÄÓ ÕÓ ×ÅÌÃÏÍÅȢ !Ì×ÁÙÓȢ  
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.youtube.com%2Fchannel%2FUCXyas2uhJUNOnDetOpPdUOg&data=02%7C01%7C%7Cab651e6752564c26a6bc08d86b2b7379%7C9a5efd92d21947118c04972f0ec41398%7C0%7C1%7C637377181660474318&sdata=Jz85jvJjpZJIUqIl78wEKCTMz0VybsyOWoGvdLAFzco%3D&reserved=0
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCj1uCQsfG7Ek4NLW_SJzvRQ
https://newcastlecathedralchoir.wordpress.com/


Love (III) 
 
Love bade me welcome: yet my soul drew back, 
            Guilty of dust and sin. 
But quick-eyed Love, observing me grow slack 
            From my first entrance in, 
Drew nearer to me, sweetly questioning 
            If I lacked anything. 
"A guest," I answered, "worthy to be here": 
            Love said, "You shall be he." 
"I, the unkind, ungrateful? Ah, my dear, 
            I cannot look on thee." 
Love took my hand, and smiling did reply, 
            "Who made the eyes but I?" 
"Truth, Lord; but I have marred them; let my shame 
            Go where it doth deserve." 
"And know you not," says Love, "who bore the blame?" 
            "My dear, then I will serve." 
"You must sit down," says Love, "and taste my meat." 
            So I did sit and eat. 

George Herbert 1593-1633 
 
 
With my thanks and prayers. 
Dean Katherine 
 
Ps: Please share this email with others who would like to hear news of the parish.  
To receive our weekly mailings, please contact the Cathedral Office 
cathedral@newcastlecathedral.org.au to be placed on the email or mail out list. 

 
 

 

8.ooam and 10.30am 
at the Cathedral 

 

 

 

mailto:cathedral@newcastlecathedral.org.au


  

 
What a thrill it was to be able to welcome "choral" music back to the Cathedral 
last week, after a very long hiatus! Thank you for the words of encouragement 
and support that I have received from many parishioners; it has been hugely 
welcome in what is being quite a "different and unusual" year. I remain ever-
hopeful that restrictions around the number of people singing will continue to 
ease over time, especially as we see  restrictions easing in other areas of life. I now 
find myself spending time looking for new and suitably interesting music that can 
be sung by smaller forces, and look forward to introducing you to some of that 
music over the coming weeks. As we ease back into our routine of singing, this 
week we will continue with the Newcastle Mass as the setting. 
 

For those who worship at 8am, please don't feel neglected. I am very keenly 
aware that we are all missing hymn singing, and while I suspect it will be some 
time before congregational singing is able to return, I am working on arranging 
for teams from the Cathedral Choir to attend 8am so that you may hear, and 
reflect on, those much loved tunes and texts that we are all missing. Stay tuned... 
 
Thank you again, everyone, for your ongoing love and support for all those who 
make music in the Cathedral. We also continue to hold you in our prayers. 

 
 
Stewardship:  Thank you for your ongoing faithful financial support of the 

mission and ministry of the parish. With no opportunities for additional fund raising, 
your giving is greatly appreciated. In this time, the best way to exercise our 
stewardship, to support the work of the parish, is through electronic giving. Our 
stewardship is an expression of our thankfulness to God, offering as we have received.  

Name:  Electronic Giving Account 
BSB:   705-077 
Account:  00040917  (please include all 8 digits) 
Please include your Initial & Surname in the reference line, if required. 

Please ask the sidespersons ÁÔ ÔÈÅ #ÁÔÈÅÄÒÁÌ ÏÒ 3Ô 0ÅÔÅÒȭÓ ÉÆ ÙÏÕ ×ÏÕÌÄ ÌÉËÅ Á ÓÅÔ ÏÆ 
stewardship envelopes. If you would like information on how you can contribute to 
the Music Fund, Missions, and other ministries, please contact the parish office so we 
can share those details with you. Thank you for your generosity, which supports 
ministry now and in the future.     
 



 
Donations for Flowers 

To donate flowers in memory of a loved one or as a thank-offering, please 
advise Suzanne Evans on 4955 9170 and place your donation in an envelope 
listing the date for display and include a message and place in the wall safe.  

Flowers are required for November 8, 29 and December6, 13 and 20. 
                                                                    

    
 
 

THE EXPERIENCE SURVEY 

Help us to build a safer and more supportive Anglican Church for people who 
have experienced domestic violence. Join a research project aimed to help 
improve church practices. If you have had an experience of domestic violence 
and a current or previous link with the Anglican Church, please share your 
perspective. 
 

The online survey is anonymous and anyone can take part. 
Go to surveys.ncls.org.au/NAFVP/experience to find out more. 

A full letter written for ÃÈÕÒÃÈÇÏÅÒÓ ÉÓ ÐÒÏÖÉÄÅÄ ÉÎ ÔÈÉÓ ×ÅÅËȭÓ ÂÕÎÄÌÅ ÆÏÒ you to distribute. 

SERVICES THIS WEEK IN THE CATHEDRAL 

All services in the St Christopher Chapel. 

Please enter through the transept doors 
Monday 26 October 

 

8.00am - Morning Prayer 

8.30am - Eucharist 
Canon Garry Dodd 

Tuesday 27 October 

 

8.00am - Morning Prayer 

8.30am - Eucharist 
The Reverend Dr Julia Perry 

Wednesday 28 October 

 

8.00am - Morning Prayer 

8.30am - Eucharist 
Bishop Charlie Murry 

Thursday 29 October 

 

8.00am - Morning Prayer 

8.30am - Eucharist 
Fr Philip Thirlwell 

Friday 30 October 

 

8.00am - Morning Prayer 

8.30am - Eucharist 
The Dean 



Assets Register - Coping with Copes! 
 

Last Monday, 19 October four parishioners met in the Bishops' Vestry to start 
recording many of the wonderful textile treasures held in cupboards and drawers.  It 
was decided to start with the cope cupboard and amongst the new ones were found 
many others.  The one of great interest was Bishop Batty's.  When it was described 
to us by former Canon Residentiary Fr Laurie McIntyre, we realised the shield-
shaped "hood" depicting the Virgin and Child was not attached.  After more 
searching, it was located.  The back shows where the cope has faded in the area 
outside where the "hood" sits.  It will need some repairs but on the whole is still in 
good order.  
 
If anyone is interested in being part of this recording group, please contact Judy 
Wotton on 0404833773 or judy.wotton@gmail. com.  No experience is 
necessary!  This ongoing work will take a while and involvement is not a hard-fast 
commitment at all.  A special thank you to Gwen Hamilton and Gai Le Marchant who 
have joined the group along with Jane Smith.  Several parishioners have told the 
story of being confirmed by Bishop Batty so maybe this was the cope worn on the 
day! 

                             

 
What has the word Aspergers to do with something in the Vestry? Watch this space! 

 

mailto:judy.wotton@gmail


 

SERVICES NEXT SUNDAY 1 NOVEMBER AT THE CATHEDRAL  
ALL SAINTS DAY  

 
8am: Eucharist  

Presider: The Reverend Angela Peverell, Sub Dean 
Preacher: The Very Reverend Katherine Bowyer, Dean 

 

10.30am: Eucharist  
Presider: The Reverend Angela Peverell, Sub Dean 

Preacher: The Very Reverend Katherine Bowyer, Dean 
 

5.30pm: (Online only) Evening Prayer with The Right Reverend Sonia Roulston 
You Tube:   https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCXyas2uhJUNOnDetOpPdUOg 

Facebook:   https://www.facebook.com/christchurchcathedralnewcastle/ 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Parishioners and friends oÆ #ÈÒÉÓÔ #ÈÕÒÃÈ #ÁÔÈÅÄÒÁÌ ɉÉÎÃÌ 3Ô 0ÅÔÅÒȭÓ (ÁÍÉÌÔÏÎɊ ÁÒÅ 
warmly invited to attend an information session to launch Hello Hunter in the City 
of Newcastle next Friday, 30th /ÃÔÏÂÅÒ ÁÔ ΣΡȢΥΡÁÍ ÁÔ ÔÈÅ #ÒÉÃËÅÔÅÒȭÓ !ÒÍÓ (ÏÔÅÌȢ 
 
Rick Prosser of Kingdomworks and CityServe will address us and share the 
inspiration behind Hello Hunter and what the program is already delivering in other 
parts of our region in Newcastle-Hunter Valley and the Mid North Coast.  
 
A morning snack will be provided and you can purchase your preferred coffee or tea 
to enjoy also. 

 
RSVP Reverend Angela by text: 0400 076 515 or email: 

revangela.peverell@newcastlecathedral.org.au 

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCXyas2uhJUNOnDetOpPdUOg
https://www.facebook.com/christchurchcathedralnewcastle/
mailto:revangela.peverell@newcastlecathedral.org.au


October Missions: 

 
The Missions Account balance is $1,303 for September.  Thank you for your 
continuing support by giving on-line or by envelopes that available in the 
cathedral. This year we continue to support Newton College in New Guinea and 
Covid-19 Appeal. Visit the website for more information about the work of 
Anglican Board of Mission  www.abmission.org.  ABM is organising a very 
different event in 2021 as set out below: 

                                    

                                       Help empower Aboriginal communities  

           

     We have a very exciting announcement to share with you! 

ABM is going on a once-in-a-lifetime trekking adventure to the Northern Territory in 
2021 on a mission to raise funds for the development of Aboriginal and Torres Strait 
Islander communities, and we would like to invite you to join us! 

Next June, a team of supporters will embark on a 7-day trekking adventure along 
the Larapinta Trail, one of AustralÉÁȭÓ ÍÏÓÔ ÒÅÎÏ×ÎÅÄ ÔÒÁÃËÓȢ "ÅÇÉÎÎÉÎÇ ÉÎ !ÌÉÃÅ 
Springs, the team will discover some of the most arduous but breathtaking sections 
of the trail, surrounded by unforgettable panoramic views of the desert landscape. 
Along the way, supporters will hear stories of the Western Arrernte Aboriginal 
people and reflect on their powerful connection to the landscape. 

All the funds raised on this adventure will go towards supporting ABM as they help 
overseas and local communities lift themselves out of poverty, transforming their 
lives spiritually, materially and socially. 

This is a once-in-a-lifetime opportunity to do something inspiring not only for 
others but for yourself!  Visit:  ABM Larapinta 2021 - Inspired Adventures    
inspiredadventures.com.au ȷ ÅÖÅÎÔÓ ȷ ÁÂÍ-larapinta-2021. 

https://inspiredadventures.com.au/events/abm-larapinta-2021/
https://inspiredadventures.com.au/events/abm-larapinta-2021/


   What ÉÓ ÔÈÁÔȩȦȱ                 
                                                          Well, here you will find the answer.... 

  
TÈÉÓ ×ÅÅË ÄÕÒÉÎÇ ÏÕÒ +ÉÄÓȭ #ÌÕÂ ÐÒÏÇÒÁÍ ×Å 
spent time painting and decorating this cupboard 
so that the children can offer a service to the 
community. They have filled it with non-
perishable food and other essential items for 
those who need it. We have partnered with a 
charity called ProjectKindness who will help us 
maintain and upkeep the pantry. We need your 
help. If you would like to donate items, that would 
be very appreciated. I will be letterbox dropping 
in the local area so that it can become not just a 
Cathedral outreach, but a community one. Our 
fortnightly community lunches are such an 
essential outreach, and this will supplement what 
we already do for those in the community who 
most need our support. Check out the cupboard 
as you arrive/leave the Cathedral this weekend ɀ 

the kids have done a fantastic job! - Veronica.  
 

DONATIONS FOR COMMUNITY LUNCH: Thank you to everyone who 

generously supports our Community Lunch programme. If you would like to 
assist in donating some frozen food items on a monthly basis, please contact 
Andrew Traill 0427 784 966 to be placed on the roster. Donations can be placed 
in the freezer in the Meeting Room when the Cathedral is open for worship. 
!ÌÔÅÒÎÁÔÉÖÅÌÙȟ ÄÏÎÁÔÅÄ ÉÔÅÍÓ ÃÁÎ ÂÅ ÐÉÃËÅÄ ÕÐ ÆÒÏÍ Á ÄÏÎÏÒȭÓ ÒÅÓÉÄÅÎÃÅ ÁÔ Á 
mutually arranged time. 

 

We have taken measures to ensure that the Cathedral is a safe environment for all.  
All who work with children or youth have completed Safe Ministry Training and all 

clergy, staff and volunteers are subject to strict employment measures such as 
working with children checks. The Cathedral is committed to being a place where 

survivors of abuse experience care and support.  For a confidential discussion, please 
call or email the Director of Professional Standards 1800 774 945    

dps@newcastleanglican.org.au   or  survivorsupport@newcastleanglican.org.au 

mailto:dps@newcastleanglican.org.au
mailto:survivorsupport@newcastleanglican.org.au


 


